
 
 

City of Lanett 
Meeting Minutes 

Monday, June 12, 2023, 6:00 PM    Lanett Council Chambers 

Regular Session - 

The City Council of the City of Lanett, Alabama, met in a regular meeting on 

Monday, June 12, 2023, in the Council Chambers of the Lanett Municipal 

Complex at 6:00 P.M.   

 

Council members present were Tony Malone, Ronnie Tucker, and Tifton Dobbs.  

Mayor Heard presided over the meeting.   

 

Rev. Rodney Jones said the invocation and Mayor Heard led the pledge of 

allegiance. 

 

Councilmember Dobbs made the motion to approve the agenda.  Councilmember                        

Tucker seconded the motion.  Motion unanimously carried. 

 

Councilmember Tucker made the motion to approve the minutes of the May 15, 

2023, Council Meeting. Councilmember Dobbs seconded the motion.  Motion 

unanimously carried. 

 

A proclamation was presented to the Juneteenth Committee by Councilmember 

Malone. Accepting the Juneteenth proclamation was Sandra Bagley, Brittney 

Simmons, Carmen McCoy, and Leta Baker. 

 

AMEA Scholarship certificates were presented to Anna Katherine Smith, Madison 

Winston, Jalen Truitt and Erin Winston by Councilmembers Tucker and Dobbs.  

 

 

Police Officer Patrick Vinzant was sworn in by Chief Denice McCain and Mayor 
Heard. Vinzant’s wife held the Bible as his daughter joined them. 

 

Ordinance 06-23-01 was presented by Mayor Heard. This First Reading of the 

Ordinance is to appeal and replace Ord. No. 12-88-02. Johnny Wood spoke about 

the need for this Ordinance. 

 

Approval of Invoices was motioned by Councilmember Dobbs and seconded by 

Councilmember Tucker. Motion unanimously carried.  
 

401 N. Lanier Ave. 
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Approval of Invoices to be paid as submitted by the Clerk/Treasurer 

 

Councilmember Tucker motioned to accept Resolution 06-23-01 a Resolution to use 

American Rescue Plan funds for Sewer Plant.  Councilmember Dobbs seconded. 

Motion carried unanimously.  
 

Councilmember Dobbs motioned to accept Resolution 06-23-02 a Resolution to 

seek bids for Airport Aviation Fuel for resale at Lanett Regional Airport. 

Councilmember Tucker seconded. Motion carried unanimously. 

 

Mayor Heard announced the reappointment of Rose Wood to Lanett Housing 

Authority Board. Wood was present and thanked the mayor for the reappointment. 

 

Councilmember Malone had no committee report.  

 

Councilwoman Autry was absent. 

 

Councilman Tucker had no committee report. He congratulated all high school 

seniors and questioned Atty Gray about the gentleman that requested rental of the 

Athletic Hall. Gray explained the process to the council. 

 

Councilwoman Thomas was absent. 

 

Councilman Dobbs had no committee report. He had some questions about street 

striping near Circle K.  Rockey Bolt addressed this. 

 

Mayor Heard invited everyone to attend the Juneteenth festivities taking place in 

downtown Lanett on Saturday, June 17. 

 

Councilmember Tucker made a motion to adjourn the meeting and seconded by 

Councilmember Dobbs.  

 

Mayor Heard stated that there being no further business to come before this 

council, motion duly made, the meeting adjourned at 6:28 p.m. 

 

Attest:  

  

_____________________  _______________________________ 

Jamie L. Heard, Mayor   Deborah Gilbert, City Clerk/Treasurer 
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